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June 11, 2025 
 
Dear Smithtown School Community, 
 
This afternoon, I was made aware of a press release from the Suffolk County District Attorney’s Office 
that can be accessed HERE. These allegations are beyond disturbing, and for obvious reasons, we 
wanted to swiftly bring them to your attention.  
 
If anyone has any information about these cases, thinks they may know a victim, or knows someone 
who may be a victim, they are urged to contact the Suffolk County District Attorney’s Office at 
631-852-2555 or the Suffolk County Police Department Special Victims Section at 631-852-6531.  
 
Please consider this a grim reminder of our collective responsibility to promote and reinforce safety 
when using the internet and social media. 

 
Sincerely, 

​       ​  
Mark Secaur, Ed.D.       
Superintendent ​      

 

 

https://www.suffolkcountyda.org/bay-shore-man-indicted-for-the-rape-and-sexual-abuse-of-two-children-he-met-on-snapchat/

